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     Senator Deschambault, Representative Warren, and distinguished members of the Joint 

Standing Committee on Criminal Justice & Public Safety, good morning. My name is Michael 

Kebede, and I am the Policy Counsel at the ACLU of Maine, a statewide organization committed 

to advancing and preserving civil rights and civil liberties guaranteed by the Maine and U.S. 

Constitutions. On behalf of our members, we urge you to oppose LD 1170 because it would create 

a new Class D crime, strengthening a failed method of problem-solving.  

 Firearms are inherently dangerous instrumentalities and their use, unlike other 

activities protected by the Bill of Rights, can inflict serious bodily injury or death. Therefore, 

firearms are subject to reasonable regulation in the interests of public safety, crime prevention, 

maintaining the peace, environmental protection, and public health. We also recognize that gun 

violence is increasing, reaching levels not seen in the past twenty years.1 Black people and young 

people age 18 to 24 are the most frequent victims of gun violence.2 And, we recognize that this 

committee is tasked with creating public policy that promotes public safety in our state, and may 

feel moved to enact gun control measures as part of its work. We ask that as you deliberate over 

these bills other bills like them, that you look for solutions that do the most good while 

preventing the most harm, and consider in your weighing process whether creating new crimes is 

the best way to change behavior. 

Every three seconds a person is arrested in this country. According to the FBI, of the 10.3 

million arrests each year, only 5 percent are for offenses involving violence. Popular culture 

                                                        
1 See Ed Pilkington, Gun deaths in US rise to highest level in 20 years, data shows, THE GUARDIAN, Dec. 13, 
2018, available at https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2018/dec/13/us-gun-deaths-levels-cdc2017 
2 https://www.bjs.gov/content/pub/press/fv9311pr.cfm 



  
 

teaches that people who are accused of crimes are violent and dangerous, but the vast majority of 

people who are arrested each year are accused of relatively minor infractions like money forgery, 

the alleged crime that the police who killed George Floyd arrived to investigate; or selling loose 

cigarettes, the crime Eric Garner lost his life for. More than three fourths of Maine’s arrests every 

year are for misdemeanors. And, the system disproportionately arrests people of color as compared 

to white people, so that while 1.6 percent of Maine’s population is Black, Black people make up 

5 percent of all arrests and more than 10 percent of those in Maine’s prisons. 

It does not have to be this way. We can shrink our outsized and misused criminal justice 

system and commit our resources to things that make communities healthier and safer: education, 

housing, and health care. We lock up more people in this country than any country in the history 

of the world and our incarceration rate in Maine is higher than most NATO member states. A better 

world begins with making the commitment to stop turning to the criminal justice system to solve 

society’s problems. We are asking you to commit to that today, by voting that LD 1170 ought not 

to pass.  

Thank you for your time and attention.  
 
 


